
 

March 31, 2023 

  

 

 

 

 

Dear Chair Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the Enhanced Safety Project in Fiscal Year 2024. The entity to 

receive funding for this project is the nonprofit Educare West Dupage located at 851 Pearl Road 

West Chicago, IL 60185. The funding would be used for repairing hazardous areas as well as 

improve the building efficiency to provide a safe space for children and families that are served 

by Educare West DuPage. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because this would 

directly improve the safety of the space used by students and families by including better lighting 

on the exterior of the building to make entry and exit more secure.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 

U.S.C. 5305(a)(5) 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Delia C. Ramirez  

Member of Congress  

 

The Honorable Kay Granger  

Chair  

Appropriations Committee  

2358-B Rayburn House Office 

Building  

Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chair  

Appropriations Committee  

2358-B Rayburn House Office 

Building Washington, DC 20515  


